
 

 
KARLS KAPERS 
 

Hello Fellow Lions! 

Wow what a month! 

Texas Leadership Institute in Austin, Council of Governors meeting in 

Kerrville, we met with a dynamic group in Ames about forming a new 

club, did 9 DG club visits, we met with John and Kim about GoalBall, had 

several conference calls dealing with Hurricane Harvey aftermath, PSC, 

and did I mention Approval from the IRS that our application for a 501c3 

has been approved! We will be looking for fundraisers to fund the 

charity. We have taken on two District projects. First GoalBall… In short 

Soccer for the blind. We start practice April 20th at West Gray 

Community center 1pm to 5pm. The second is an OBI feeder for the 

physically handicapped, that will be used at Texas Children's Hospital. It 

is a robotic feeder to assist someone in feeding themselves.   

I have received service patches for last years efforts. I will be getting those 

out to the clubs in the next few weeks. If you are one of the few clubs that 

has not scheduled your DG visit please do so quickly. 

Have you made your reservations for the District Convention yet? Please 

do, it is April 26th and 27th. We will have "Duelling Pianos" Friday 

night and a special treat for Saturday night. Please join me as we celebrate 

this year, and the future of District 2-S2. Past International President Bill 

Biggs will be our guest speaker. He is a close friend of PID Don Buckalew, 

and has many great stories! 

Blessings to All for all you do,         

DG Karl 

 

 

 

MARCH 2019 

SAVE THE DATES! 

 
TOMORROW!!! 

SATURDAY 16TH 

Cut and Shoot Family 

HOEDOWN 

Dinner, Dance and 

Auction  
$15 Donation 

(Kid Care Available) 

6pm to 10pm 

Conroe VFW Hall 
1303 W. Semands  
Conroe, TX 77305 

 

Lake Conroe Centennial 

Casino Night 

Walden Yacht Club on Lake Conroe 

Friday March 29, 5:30 – 9:30 

See ad in this newsletter 

 

Tomball Lions Club 

Annual Car Show 

Sunday April 27th 

See Ad in this newsletter 

 

 

SEND CONTRIBUTIONS FOR 
NEWSLETTER BY APRIL 8th TO     

newsletter@lions2s2.org 

 

All of humanity shares the responsibility for keeping our planet 

healthy. But Lions are leading the way toward creating a 

better, more sustainable world for future generations. 

President, Gudrun Yngvadottir 
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TONY’S TALES   

 

Have you registered for the Annual Convention?? Please do that today to get the early fee of $110 by going to our 

website http://www.lions2s2.org and clicking on the REGISTER button. The fee increases to $125 on April 1st. The 

convention is at Hilton Houston North Greenspoint and is really easy to get to from the Beltwayand I-45. It starts on 

Friday evening with some light entertainment followed by dinner and a performance by Piano Punch – a duelling pianos 

act. This is a highly interactive and fun experience – feel free to invite family and guests. (Registration is now available on 

the website for individual events.) Saturday kicks off with breakfast and then the business session. At lunch we will 

recognize the receipients of the PDGs Distinguished Achievement Award. Following lunch we will celebrate the lives of 

the Lions who passed during the year at our Necrology service. Voting takes place during the afternoon and we will have 

breakout sessions on Lions projects. We close the convention in the evening with the DGs Banquet at which the Hall of 

Fame recipient will be recognized. Our guest of honor will be Past International President Bill Biggs and you will hear 

from several times during the sessions. Rooms are available at the hotel for $95 per night so why not make it a 

staycation weekend? 

I need your help. I am busy with the selection of members to serve in Cabinet positions next year. This is an opportunity 

for members to be involved in the implementation of the new focus areas of our Association and the renewed emphasis 

on service. If you have some ideas that you would like to explore with us please email me at tonyaust2000@yahoo.com 

or call/text me on 713-628-1886. A key position that I want to fill is the Marketing Communications Chair. I want to 

focus on retention in the first half of next year and believe that effective communication is a key component. So, please, 

if you have skills in the area of internal and external communications contact me. I promise that we will not burden you 

with lengthy meetings or reporting requirements and will simply help you to get the job done. DG Karl has done a great 

job on streamlining the operations of the cabinet and I will be building on that.  Please help! 

Each month Crosby Lions recognizes one male and one female Student of the Month. The students and their families 

attend a Lions meeting where they are presented with a plaque and have their picture taken with the high school 

principal. The pictures hang in the hall of Crosby High School for a month. Students are selected by the assistant 

principal, a Lion, for their scholastic rating, their extracurricular activities, and their volunteer work. Crosby Lions is 

proud to honor these students.  This is a great idea for other clubs to follow.  

We still have 22 clubs that have not reported any service activities since July!! 

1st VDG Tony Austin 

 

OUR GOALBALL PROJECT IS ON!! 

Goalball is a sport specifically designed for athletes with a visual impairment; you will not find an able-bodied 
counterpart. Teams of three play on a volleyball-size court; alternating throwing/bowling a ball with bells inside of it 
along the floor. The idea is to score on the opponent’s net, which is nine metres wide. Players do not leave their half of 
the court, but the game moves very quickly as thrown balls can reach speeds of up to 80 km/hour. 

Watch this video to learn more about this sport. 

WE NEED YOUR HELP WITH A DONATION TO COVER THE EQUIPMENT COSTS FOR THE FIRST PRACTICE ON APRIL 20TH. 

¢I!¢Ω{ [9{{ ¢I!b ! ahb¢I !²!¸Φ ¢I9w9 !w9 о DONATION LEVELS - GOLD $1,000, SILVER $500, BRONZE $250. 

Please call or text DG Karl on (936) 524-0386 with your commitment 

Donations will be to the District 510 © 3 Fund 

http://www.lions2s2.org/
http://www.lions2s2.org/
mailto:tonyaust2000@yahoo.com
mailto:tonyaust2000@yahoo.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0bZ51jzmbAQ&index=2&list=PL6CBAXPeBajl7Ev8ooo3vG0E5mZIug-8q&t=0s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0bZ51jzmbAQ&index=2&list=PL6CBAXPeBajl7Ev8ooo3vG0E5mZIug-8q&t=0s


 

YEE HAW! 

I want to give a HUGE “SHOUT OUT” to the Lions of 2S2 and the following 

individuals:    DG Karl Johnson, Jane Johnson, Steve Simmons, Kay Hughes, Gordon 

Fitzgerald, Elaine Montgomery, Diana Risha and Gary Buckaloo. Thanks to all of you, 

the GO TEXAN RODEO party at The Lighthouse on March 22nd was an amazing 

success! A thank-you also goes to Tank Tankersley, Emee Nisnisan, Nancy Roades, 

and Eddie Risha. They also had volunteered to help, but the day of the party had to 

decline due to illnesses and jobs. 

Gary Buckaloo, of Conroe, provided great music for listening, singing, and dancing. There was a lot of toe tapping, 

clapping, and a dance floor full of multi-care clients “two-steppin” and waltzing!  I even had one of the young multi-care 

clients ask me for Gary’s 

card because she wants to 

have him play at her 

upcoming wedding! The 

clients also enjoyed 

wearing cowboy hats and 

bandanas, some rodeo 

trivia and a game of 

BINGO, complete with 

prizes. We finished the 

party off with a delicious 

bar-b-que meal from 

Pappas Bar-b-que. What a 

way to celebrate GO 

TEXAN DAY in Houston! 

Last week at our 

Lighthouse Board of 

Directors meeting, the 

new CEO of The 

Lighthouse thanked all the 

Lions of District 2S2 for 

giving the BEST Texan 

Rodeo party EVER! It was 

really appreciated by the 

clients and 

administration! We made 

a lot of faces light up that 

day! 

Calling all vocalists and 

singers!!! Here is a tidbit 

of information that I bet 

you didn’t know! The 

Lighthouse of Houston 

has its own blind choir! 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Lighthouse_logo_289stack.JPG


 

They practice with their pianist and director just like any other choir – except they read their music with their fingers! They 

are about 19 members strong! 

Their next two scheduled concerts are on Thursday, March 21st at 7:30pm at AVEVA Stadium off of 288. They are 

performing for Houston’s rugby team, the Saber Cats! Then on April 12th, they are performing at NRG Stadium for the 

Houston Ballet’s Spring Market Spectacular at 8:30am. Try to catch one of those performances if you are able and support 

the choir. I would love to have them perform one day for us at our Mid-winter Conference or District Convention! 

Marla Reynolds, Director of the LOH          (936) 499 - 8393        marlayvette@live.com 

 

LAST CALL ς DEADLINE MARCH 30TH 

 OUTSTANDING YOUTH ESSAY COMPETITIONS 

Contestants of the Diabetes Essay Contest, the Drug awareness Speech, and the Outstanding Youth contest must be 

submitted to Sara Coots (scoots@rougeuxpllc.com) electronically by March 30th.  Anything received after that date will 

be disqualified.  Our District contest for all three scholarship programs will be held on April 13th, venue to be announced 

at a later date. 

 

WILLIAM L. BIGGS PAST INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT    

William L. "Bill" Biggs of Omaha, Nebraska, USA, was elected president of the International 

Association of Lions Clubs at the association's 73rd International Convention, held in St. 

Louis, Missouri, USA, July 11-14, 1990. 

Past President Biggs is an attorney in private practice, with the firm of Biggs & Stoehr in 

Omaha, Nebraska. 

A Lion since 1962, a member and president of the Omaha Eye Opener Lions Club, Past 

President Biggs served as an international director in 1983-1985, and as an appointee to 

the International Board from 1985 to 1989. He has also been a 100% district governor and 

council chairman, as well as vice chairman and chairman of the USA/Canada Lions 

Leadership Forum. He twice served as chairman of the District Governors-Elect Seminar. 

He has served as multiple district membership chairman and regional coordinator for 

membership and extension for the Plains Region of the North American Membership Program. 

Among the awards Past President Biggs has received for his service to the association are an Extension Award, 12 

International President's Awards and the Ambassador of Good Will Award. He is a 10 diamond progressive Melvin Jones 

Fellow, a Life Member and a Key Member. 

Past President Biggs is active in professional organizations including numerous community groups. He serves as general 

counsel for the Nebraska Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America; a member of the board of directors of 

Hope Medical Outreach, which provides free medical services to those in need in the Omaha Metropolitan area; and 

vice chairman of the board of directors of Together, Inc., which provides food and clothing to those in need in the 

Omaha community. Past President Biggs is also chairman of the board of Wright and Wilhelmy, a hardware wholesale 

distributor headquartered in Omaha. He has served his community as a member of the board of directors of the Omaha 

Symphony and the Omaha Community Playhouse. 

Past President Biggs has five children and four grandchildren.  

mailto:marlayvette@live.com
mailto:marlayvette@live.com


 

  



 

 


